# **Nicola Clark**

# AGENDA ITEM 5)

Subject: Attachments: New Development - Swanage Grammar School Scheme
\*EXTERNAL: Street Names - former Swanage Grammar School site

From: Wrona, Sara

Sent: 31 January 2022 17:18

To: Nicola Clark <n.clark@swanage.gov.uk>; Admin <admin@swanage.gov.uk>

Cc: De Guzman, Kenny

Subject: RE: New Development - Swanage Grammer School Scheme

Dear Swanage Town Council

I refer to my colleague's email below regarding the name suggestions for our new development on the old Swanage Grammar School site.

Please could you confirm if you have had a chance to review the name suggestions (attached), and if so, whether you approve of the names put forward?

I look forward to hearing from you soon.

Thank you.

Kind regards

Sara



Sara Wrona Technical Trainee

**2** 01489 779200

sara.wrona@barratthomes.co.uk
http://www.barrattdevelopments.co.uk

BDW Southampton | Tollbar House | Tollbar Way Hedge End | Southampton S030 2UH

From: Slingo, Bradley

Sent: 13 December 2021 14:02 To: admin@swanage.gov.uk

Subject: New Development - Swanage Grammer School Scheme

Dear Swanage Town Council

BDW currently have a planning application submitted for a residential development on the old Swanage Grammar School site. We have been approached by the Swanage Grammar School Association regarding street naming. Please see attached email with recommendations for street names based on school teachers that worked there.

Please can you confirm this is an acceptable theme, and if you are in agreement with the proposed names? I am happy to discuss before submission to Dorset Council.

Thanks & Kind Regards,

**Brad Slingo** 

# **Nicola Clark**

Subject:

\*EXTERNAL: Street Names - former Swanage Grammar School site

From: David Slingo

Sent: 13 December 2021 13:46

To: Slingo, Bradley <bradley.slingo@barratthomes.co.uk>

Cc: Shelagh Ball

Subject: \*EXTERNAL: Street Names - former Swanage Grammar School site



### EXTERNAL EMAIL WARNING

Please do not click on LINKS or ATTACHMENTS where you are unsure of its origin. In such cases delete the email.

## Dear Bradley

On behalf of the Swanage Grammar School Association, I would like to confirm our choice of the four street names for the Northbrook Road development on the former site of our school as follows:

Saville Lindsay Stretton Aylwyn

Thank you for your support in progressing this application within BDW and with the appropriate local authority. Assuming this is acceptable, it would be helpful to know when it is agreed so that we can then notify the relatives of the former teachers named above who have given their permission for the names to be used.

Best wishes David

# Longest Serving Councillors 1873-1997

- 1 42 Years James Day 1899-1925, 1927-9, 1933-47 UDC
- 2 31 Years William "Patch" Hardy 1923-9, 1930-47, 1948-51, 1952-5, 1957-60 UDC
- 3 29 Years Robert Brown 1948-53, 1955-79 UDC & STC
- 4= 27 Years David Lloyd Davies 1924-51 UDC
- 4= 27 Years Arthur James "Jim" Hardy 1953-1980 UDC & STC
- 6 23 Years Arthur Gaskell 1949-72 UDC
- 7= 21 Years Mrs. Lilla Hammond 1955-76 UDC & STC
- 7= 21 Years William Meikle 1873-94 LB
- 7= 21 Years John Woodford White 1904-7, 1908-14, 1936-48 UDC
- 10 20 Years Samuel Parry 1898-1905, 1908-1921 UDC
- 11= 18 Years Arthur Gray 1951-69 UDC
- 11= 18 Years Frank Wills 1932-50 UDC
- 13 17 Years Miss. Gwen Rawlings 1982-99 STC
- 14= 16 Years Frank Holmes 1942-58 UDC
- 14= 16 Years John Sidney Senior 1913-29 UDC
- 14= 16 Years John Vye 1886-1902 LB & UDC
- 17 15 Years James Lever 1976-91 STC
- 18= 14 Years William Bryant 1961-7, 1968-76 UDC & STC
- 18= 14 Years George Hancock 1923-6, 1927-9, 1938-47 UDC
- 18= 14 Years Mrs. Molly Robinson 1965-79 UDC & STC

Another 17 councillors have served for more than 10 years